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Head Teacher 

Mr Miller MacDonald 

Sgoil Lionacleit hosted a very 
successful Careers Convention 
in February.  This event, the 
first of its kind in the Western 
Isles, brought together over 
forty different employers.  I 
wish to thank Mr Gordon 
Macdonald of Include Us for 
organising the event and all 
the exhibitors who attended 
and provided pupils with 
advice, support and 
encouragement. 

Our plans for changes to our 
curriculum are well underway.  I 
will be issuing a choice form 
to S2 pupils shortly, now that 
the curriculum for the senior 
school is almost complete. 

The school has recently 
taken delivery of a new 50” 
LED television that was 
bought by our Parent 
Council.  This will be a very 
useful resource to show 
DVDs in the Theatre or in 
class. 

Mrs Marybella MacRury is 
standing down from the 
Parent Council shortly.  
Marybella has been a Parent 
Council member since 2008 
and I wish to thank her for 
her work on behalf of 
parents, pupils and staff. 

I will be seeking pupil 
volunteers to start an 
environmental/natural history 
club in the school after the 
Easter holiday.  Watch out 
for information on posters. 

I hope you have an 
enjoyable and restful 
holiday. 

On the 28th February Abertay University graduates Daniel Falconer and his 
colleague Stefan, from computer game-design company Future Fossil 
Studios, kindly agreed to travel up from Dundee to hold a video games 
development workshop, for myself, Calum Binnie, Roddy Thomson, 
Connor MacLeod, Calum Fraser, Laurence Donkers and Fergus MacVicar.  
It was really helpful being able to talk to people who are working in the 
Video Games Industry as some of us are looking to have a career in game 
development.   

The workshop comprised of game programming in the C# 
language, graphic modelling in Blender3d and then packing it all 
into the game development ‘ecosystem’ Unity3d, a powerful 
rendering engine which creates interactive 3D and 2D images.  
We used the skills we learned to create primitive games.   We are 
hoping to go on to create our own games in the coming year. 

 Keith Morrison of The Wee Studio in Stornoway, and St. Andrews 
University have expressed an interest in helping us with our 
project.  We would like to thank Future Fossil Studios, Lynne 
MacMillan and the Include Us team for helping us with this event.   

             Lee Stewart S3  

Pictured above are S1 pupils Innes MacRae and Finlay 
MacVicar, just two of the many walkers and runners that 
brushed-off the spring hail showers to take part in the 
Sports Relief mile on Friday 21st March.  Thanks to the 
Health Promotion Department of NHS Western Isles and 
Sgoil Lionacleit PE department for organising this event. 

Total raised on the day was a fantastic £342.87. 
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The pupils involved in this years’ FilmG competition are to be commended for winning Best Production for their 
short film An Tòiseachan.  Their production was shortlisted for three out of a possible four awards, a considerable 
achievement as they were nominated for more awards than any other school in Scotland.  

Kenny MacKillop S1, the film’s proficient detective, travelled to the awards ceremony in Glasgow to accept the 
award on behalf of the group.  

The script, written by S6 pupils Nicky Spears and Matthew Curtis, involved an intriguing murder mystery with a surprising twist at 
the end.  The imaginative use of cinematography created a tense atmosphere perfect for the genre and the performers ably 
gambled, sleuthed and wrestled their way to their well deserved competition success. 

Many thanks to former pupil Cailean Collier for assisting the pupils with this FilmG production.  

You can view the An Tòiseachan on the FilmG website at http://filmg.co.uk/en/films/804/ 

or  on the school website at  http://www.sgoillionacleit.org.uk/events.html 

Pictured above: Back row; Kate Steele S6, Ceitidh Martindale S6, Nicky Spears S6, Matthew Curtis S6, Katie MacRury S6, Katie MacLen-

nan S3. Front row; Hamish Rodger S1, Mary Rose MacIsaac S1, Georgia MacMillan S1 and Kenny MacKillop S1. Not pictured Alison Steele S3 

Game onGame on  
Sport Relief  

http://filmg.co.uk/en/films/804/
http://www.sgoillionacleit.org.uk/events.html


I started volunteering to be 
more involved in the 
community through sport.  I 
also wanted to gain 
experience working with 
different people at different 
ages. 

Saltire Awards are Scottish 
awards designed to formally 
recognise the commitment 
and contribution of youth 
volunteers.  The awards 
enable young volunteers to 
record the skills, experience 
and learning gained through 
successful volunteering 
placements provided by 
local and national voluntary 
agencies. 

I have been volunteering 
with the North Uist Amateur 
Athletics Club.  This involves 
working with groups of 
young people, 
communicating effectively, 
improving co-ordination 
skills and team work, but most of all having fun.   

As a volunteer I enjoy being part of the young people’s learning process 
and seeing them develop their skills.   

Volunteering has made a difference to me as it has helped me gain 
confidence working with other people.  It has also helped me to decide 
on a future career in sport.  I would encourage other people to volunteer 
as it gives us a chance to do something different for the community and 

is very rewarding.          Katlyn MacLellan S4 
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On Thursday 20th March, S5 and S6 
pupils and some of our staff were 
treated to an educational workshop, 
informing us about the upcoming European 
elections.   

Per Johansson, Head of the European 
Parliament Information Office in Edinburgh, and 
Derek MacKay, Democratic Services Manager 
for CNES, informed pupils of the inner workings 
of the European Union, providing information 
such as who works there, how many MEPs are 
elected, what power the EU has and how to 
make our votes count. 

With the European elections taking place on 
22nd May, pupils were encouraged to be more 
active in the political issues of Europe and 

Scotland, especially now that the independence 
referendum is approaching.   

                               Matthew Curtis S6 

Pictured above:  Katlyn MacLellan S4 with her 

Saltire certificates demonstrating her 

commitment to volunteering in the community.  

This year I 

h a v e  b e e n 

w o r k i n g 

towards the 

S c o t t i s h 

Baccalaureate in Science, which 

involves taking Highers and 

Advanced Highers in science and 

maths and completing an 

interdisciplinary project.  I chose 

to study the delivery of drinking 

water on Berneray. This subject 

interested me because over the 

last 60 years many changes have 

been made to our water supply 

and each one resulted in strong 

opinions, from the community.   

The project involved research, 

surveys, blind tastings, experiments 

and a final presentation to the 

Berneray community.  The project was 

very challenging as I had never 

undertaken such an in depth piece of 

work before, and the presentation was 

quite scary as I had never done any 

public speaking.  However, I would 

re co mme nd  th e  Sc ot t i s h 

Baccalaureate and would advise anyone 

thinking of doing it to start preparing 

for it in the summer, as it takes more 

time than you would expect. 

Cassy MacLean S6 

http://www.sqa.org.uk/

sqa/34638.html 
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Windows into a previous era in Uist life are being opened by pupils in a 
new inter-community project. The Generations Working Together project 
has so far held three events bringing together Sgoil Lionacleit pupils and 
members of the community, who have experienced a very different 
childhood to that of the youth of today, to talk about life through the 
medium of traditional photographs. 

The project allows pupils to develop a range of skills, including how to 
create websites, utilise recording technology and interview skills. 

If you or someone you know would like to join the project and/or 
contribute archive photographs, please contact Sgoil Lionacleit for more 

information.                       Ryan Peteranna S6 

“This Bag is My Home” 

On Friday 7th March Samuel Allo a 

story teller from Brittany, France came 

to visit S1 and S2. 

Samuel had been a Physical Education 

teacher for some years who then 

decided to follow his dream by travelling 

the world carrying his home on his back.  

Samuel has already visited students in 

Russia, China and South America. 

Samuel shared music with us and we 

taught him a local song in Gaelic which 

he recorded in order to share with other 

students around the world.  We listened to his story from Poland while he plucked his guzheng (a stringed Chinese 

instrument).  To finish, Mr Whitney’s French group stayed behind to take part in a Breton circle dance from the city of 

Brest.  'Bonne Chance Samuel!'                   Bobby MacDonald and Niall Walker S2 

Pictured above: Bobby MacDonald S2, Breton story teller Samuel Allo and Niall Walker S2 

Tales From A Far Off Land 

Pictured above:  Per Johansson, Head of the European Parliament 

Information Office in Edinburgh; Mr MacDonald, Head Teacher; Linda 

Cunningham, Europe Direct Information Centre Manager and Derek 

MacKay, Democratic Services Manager for CNES 

Generations Working TogetherGenerations Working Together  

Pictured above: S3 pupils Fiona MacDonald and Katie MacLennan with Ina Salmean, 

deep in conversation about the story behind the photograph Ina brought in.  

The Rewards of Volunteering 

Make Your Vote Count 

Photograph by Bobby MacDonald 

http://www.sqa.org.uk/sqa/34638.html
http://www.sqa.org.uk/sqa/34638.html


Thanks also to Steve Jevons, 

former school Chef, who has 

assisted Hospitality 

Intermediate 2 pupils with 

knife skills in preparation for 

their practical cookery exam. 

SEASONS FOR GROWTH  PROGRAMME   Sgoil Lionacleit is pleased to be able to offer the Seasons 

for Growth programme for pupils who have experienced bereavement, loss or change, and recently a small 
group of pupils attended the first eight week course.   It is facilitated in small groups and is based on research 
which highlights the importance of social support and the need to practise new skills to cope effectively with 
change and loss.  The programme focuses on issues such as self-esteem, managing feelings, problem 
solving, decision making, and effective communication and support networks. 

If you think your child would benefit from Seasons for Growth we would encourage you to talk to him/her 
about participating in the programme.  

The second Season for Growth programme starts after the spring break and we are confident that it will be a valuable learning experience 
for those involved.  If you require further information please contact Principal Teacher of Guidance, Miss Morrison on 01870603506. 

Award winning poet, 
author and former Sgoil 
Lionacleit English teacher, 
Donald Murray (pictured 
below),  visited the school 
in February to deliver a 
characterisation workshop 
for our Advanced Higher 
English students.  The 

students 
agreed 
that this 
workshop 
offered 
valuable 
advice on 
creative 
writing 
skills. 

Creative Writing  

Workshop 

 

The Technical department have taken delivery of a 3D 
Printer for use in the classroom. The printer has been 
received in conjunction with Strathclyde University as 
part of the 'Weir Group Water Pump Challenge'.  

A group of S4-S6 pupils has been tasked with 
researching, designing and making a working water 
pump using the 3D printer, as part of this Engineering 
project. They have signed up to the Young Engineer's 
club on Friday afternoons and have started researching 
and designing using the 3D modelling software. Test 
results from the printer have so far been mixed and Mr 
Fraser is tinkering with it to get the models printing out 
with better results.  

Four of the team will represent the school in June when 
our water pump design will compete against nine 
others from schools across Scotland. 

      

Congratulations to junior pupils

(pictured right) and senior pupils 

(pictured below) who have 

recently achieved their  REHIS - 

Food Hygiene certificates. Thanks 

again to Esther Macdonald for 

running the course.  

 

An Evening of Song and Story at Taigh Chearsabhagh    

A group of S5 pupils travelled to Taigh Chearsabhagh in Lochmaddy on Friday 14th 

March and delivered a presentation to an audience of 40-50 people.  Their talk 

was about their experience last year of travelling to visit World War One 

cemeteries in Belgium and France.  Connor Macleod and Connor Ewen spoke with 

great insight and knowledge about the different slides and then a hush fell on 

the room when we watched the film that shows Sarah MacMillan piping at the 

Last Post ceremony at the Menin Gate. There then followed some war songs by 

visiting singers and Sarah played a tune called ‘The Battle of the Somme’ on the 

pipes.  To finish, there was a sharing of other stories – Emma MacInnes explained 

how moved she had been to find the grave of a relative; Fraser Ballantyne met a 

cousin of his mum’s whom he had never met before, and she showed Fraser the 

notification that had come to tell of the death of their relative in the war.   

Altogether, the event was a great success and someone remarked how heartening 

it is to have young people so appreciative of those who gave up their lives in the 

war and how proud we must be of our pupils at Sgoil Lionacleit.             

Pictured above: S4 pupils Scott MacDonald, Crisdean MacInnes, Calum 

MacMillan, Anndra MacIsaac with the space age 3D printer. 

Pictured above: S5 pupils Emma MacInnes,  Connor MacLeod, 

Connor Ewen and Sarah MacMillan on the pipes Page 3 

This term Sgoil Lionacleit has had 
two visits from travelling theatre 
groups, educating students on 
important social issues through the 
medium of drama.   

The first visit was from the Baldy 
Bane Theatre Company.  The 
performance informed pupils of the 
harmful effects of domestic abuse.  
Two characters in the play 
explored the complex nature of 
this disturbing problem. After the 
performance pupils were urged to 
ask questions by the cast who were 
still in character.  The whole event 
was informative and taught us a lot 
about a subject which is rarely 
explored in school. 

The second visit was by Theatre &.  
The play offered an insight into 
road safety for both drivers and 
pedestrians, focusing mainly on the 
dangers of using mobile phones when driving or walking.  

Both plays were entertaining and informative and demonstrated the power of 
theatre as a method of exploring difficult social situations.    Catrin Evans S6 

EDUCATION THROUGH THE ARTS 

Photograph by Catrin Evans 
Pictured above top: Performers from the 
Glasgow based Baldy Bane Theatre Company. 

KEEPING  IT CLEAN 

The Parent Council continues to 
fundraise for the school at Parents' 
Evenings and are grateful to all who 
have contributed.  

Thanks to all parents, staff and 
pupils who have helped with 
fundraising this term for the Rome 
Trip, in particular at the Bingo on 
Friday 7th March where a fantastic 
£1257 was raised.  



GET SPENDING TO RAISE MONEY FOR  

SGOIL L IONACLEIT PIPE BAND 

Sgoil Lionacleit Pipe Band has received more than Ã9.34 simply 

from our supporters shopping online! This amount is part of over 

Ã5 million generated by leading UK good cause shopping website 
easyfundraising.org.uk for over 50,000 causes just like Sgoil 

Lionacleit Pipe Band. 

Sgoil Lionacleit Pipe Band earns the cash donations when people 

register to support us and shop online through the site. It's a really 

simple process, all you have to do is register at 
www.easyfundraising.org.uk  When you're asked to choose your 

cause, select Sgoil Lionacleit Pipe Band. 

There are over 2,700 online retailers available, including Amazon, 

John Lewis, eBay and Tesco and all will give a small percentage 

of what has been spent back to Sgoil Lionacleit Pipe Band to say 

thank you for shopping with them.  

Get shopping - it couldn't be easier! 

 

      
Glasgow 2014's Sport Your Trainers 

campaign invites young people to get involved 

in Commonwealth Day by enjoying a day of 

fitness and fun.  Pictured left are S1 and S2 

participants of our Sgoil Lionacleit Sport 

Your Trainers activity.   

On the 17th March pupils took part in a 

Commonwealth themed Orienteering event. 

Members of the winning group were Cailean 

Martindale, Seonaidh Binnie, Calum MacPhee 

and Marco MacDonald.  

Well done to all the good sports who turned 

up and thanks to our Young Ambassadors 

Ceitidh Martindale S6 and Katie MacRury S6 

for organising this activity. 

BULIDING BRIDGES S2 Pupils have been entering the 

online Bridge Design competition run by the Institute of Chartered Engineers. The 

competition is open to schools across Scotland.  Pupils have submitted a range of 

designs, with two groups doing particularly well. At the time of writing, Niall Walker 

and Cameron MacInnes are just outside the top ten and are refining their idea. Hugh 

Patterson and Mata MacIsaac are both working 
together to fend off stiff competition and are 

also aiming for the top ten.      Good luck to 

both teams!  

Dates For Your Diary  

¶ Friday 28th March 

School closes for Spring Break 

¶ Monday 14th April 

School opens 

¶ Friday 18th April & Monday 

21st April  

 School closed for Easter 

 Weekend 

¶ Tuesday 29th April 

SQA Exams commence 

¶ Tuesday 29th April 

S4, S5 & S6 Study Leave 

¶ Tuesday 6th May 

S3 Exams commence 

In collaboration with the P.E. 
department, Dance Development Officer for Ceolas Laura 
Johnston,  has been teaching contemporary and hip-hop 
styles of dance to Sgoil Lionacleit pupils throughout this 
term.  This has been a welcome addition to our after 
school activities and an alternative to traditional forms of 
fitness.  Laura is offering contemporary dance classes 
throughout the spring break. 

S1 and S2 pupils Sporting Their TrainersS1 and S2 pupils Sporting Their Trainers  

GOOD LUCK TO ALL 

THOSE SITTING SQA 

EXAMS NEXT TERM! 

Now entering its fourth year, Lead 2014 is a partnership between the 
Youth Sport Trust, ‘sportscotland’ and Glasgow 2014.  Its aims is to 
harness the enthusiasm and potential of young people and to help 
create the next generation of sports leaders.  This exciting 
programme is designed to help develop leadership skills, gain 
valuable experience through volunteering and play a part in raising 
the profile of the Glasgow 2014 Commonwealth Games across 
Scotland. 

In recognition of the sporting activities organised by Sgoil 
Lionacleit’s Lead 2014 representatives and 
Young Ambassadors, professional hockey 
international Holly Cram presented the school 
with a Commonwealth Games Game-On plaque 
before continuing her tour of the Western Isles in 
her role as Game-On Scotland Ambassador. 

Bringing you the results of last term’s chess 
tournament:  The winner of the senior re-match was 
Ryan Peteranna S6 who captured his opponent's king 
with his final two chess pieces.  A tense game to 
conclude a successful tournament. 

Pictured above back row: Callum Aucott S3, Ryan Peteranna S6 and 

Brendon May S4.  Front row: Hugh Patterson S2 and Sean Francis S4 

Chess Master Update
Chess Master Update  

Pictured above: Skye Brannagan S4, Catriona MacPhee S4, Catrin 
Evans S6 and Dance Development Officer for Ceolas Laura Johnston. 

Fit To Dance  

Pictured above: Ceitidh Martindale S6, David MacLellan S5, Kathleen MacInnes S5, 

professional hockey player Holly Cram, Head Teacher Mr MacDonald, Laurence 

Donkers S5, Douglas Muncaster S5 and Katie MacRury S6 

TAKING THE LEAD 2014 

http://easyfundraising.org.uk/
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/

